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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

FEBRUARY 
 

21st  School Council 

7:30pm 
 

23rd  (Family) Movie Night 

 6 ð 8pm 

 

26th  District Swimming 

BSC 9:15am ð 3pm 
 

MARCH 

9th  Curriculum Day 

(Student Free) 
 

12th  Labour Day Public 

Holiday  
 

21st  Multicultural Day  
 

21st  School Council AGM 

 7pm 
 

29th  Last Day Term One  

 2:30pm Finish 
 

30th  Good Friday 

 (Easter Weekend) 

 

TERM 2 START DATE 
 

Monday 16th April 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      BELLE VUE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
20 Highview Road  

North Balwyn 3104  

Tel: 9859 6123 

Email:  belle.vue.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website:  www.bellevueps.vic.edu .au  
                           

      
15th February 2017  

                                  

From the  Principalõs Deské 

Dear Families,  

For those families new to our community, and existing families, the 

newsletter is a very important avenue of communic ation between the 

school and home. There is a significant amount of information that is 

conveyed to families via this publication as well as reports of upcoming 

events and activities that are happening around the school (this 

includes classroom activities) . It is essential that parents access the 

website and make sure that they read the newsletter in order to stay 

abreast of what is happening around the school and of any upcoming 

events.  

 

FAMILY (OPEN AIR) MOVIE NIGHT (Have you booked your tickets yet ?) 

The Belle Vue Primary School PFA proudly 

present : 

ôThe Pirates!õ Friday February 23rd from 

6pm  

Bring your picnic basket, rug/ blankets, bean 

bags, buy a snag  (vegetarian option 

available), soft drink or fairy floss ! A great 

night for all the family (extended  family and 

friends more than welcome!) . A fantastic 

way to meet new families or catch up with 

ôold friendsõ - a fun night for everyone.  
 

There will be activities for the kids from 6 - 

7:30pm. Movie starts at 8pm (or when itõs 

darkéwhichever comes first!) 
 

The PFA work tirelessly to raise valuable funds for our school, which in 

turn help support our teaching and learning programs. Your support at 

the events they hold, in turn help support us ð so please mark this date 

in your d ia ry and go online to book yo ur tickets through the following 

link: http://www.trybooking.com/tygs  (see attached flier for further 

details ) 

 *A reminder that all children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult.  

 

Itõs Not Great to Be Late! (Are you on time?)  

Please note our arrangements for the commencement of the school 

day. When the music starts to play at 8.55am we ask students to get a 

drink, go to the toilet and line up ð before the bell goes at 9.00am.  

Also a reminder of the importa nce of  students arriving at school on time . Unfortunately, we are 

encountering a larger number of students who appear at the classroom after nine oõclock. It proves to 

be particularly daunting for the child if the class group is not in the classroom since the school day has 

started and the students may already be engaged in another learning activity in another part of the 

school. It is also disruptive for the rest of the class ð who have settled into the mornings learning 

activities.  

If your child arrives after 9.00am, please remember to come past the office and sign in - an important 

student security and safety action step.  

mailto:belle.vue.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.bellevueps.vic.edu.au/
http://www.trybooking.com/tygs
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NORTH EAST LINK AUTHORITY -  COMMUNITY WORKSHOPS 

North East Link is inviting the school community to take part in upcoming workshops on Tuesday 27 

February, 6pm -8.30pm.  

 

You can choose between three topics: urban design, walking and cycling or your environment.  

This is our opportunity to get inv olved in meaningful discussions and to contribute to making the 

design for North East Link as good as it can be. North East Link are encouraging  families to apply so 

they can tell them  what matters to you.   

 

To allow people to work in small groups, places  are limited to 40 participants per session. If places fill 

up quickly, the authority will add you to a waiting list and run further sessions the following week.  

For more information, go to northeastlink.vic.gov.au/community  

Registrations close 4pm on 27 February 2018.  

 

REMINDER Reading and Classroom Volunteer Session  

Just a reminder for all parents, especially in the junior area, who would 

love to s tay and help to with classroom reading and literacy rotations that 

there is an information secession being conducted tomorrow morning at 

9:15am ð 10am(just after reading finishes). This session will give you tips not 

only regarding how to best help your ch ild with reading, but also give 

ideas and strategies for when you are helping out in the classroom.  This is 

also a refresher for perhaps some of our more ôseasoned familiesõ.  
 

Sustainability  

All of you will have received your childõs classroom newsletter. In it you will have 

noticed that , as a whole schoo l, our focus for this year is water . We will be focussing 

on reducing the amount of water that we use and waste in the school and 

investigating ways that we can be more resourceful with our water usage.  

In line with being a sustainable school, we encourage you to include food that does 

not contain packaging (nude food) in your childrenõs lunch boxes. Schools are not able to access 

recycling bins through the council (like we all have at home) so therefore any packaging that comes 

into the school will be sent home (ôCarry In, Carry Out Policyõ) so that you can dispose of accordingly ð 

so please be mindful of this when preparing your childõs lunch. 
 

Getting to Know You Interviews  

The feedback from the interv iew process so far has been very positive from both a parent and 

teacher perspective. These interviews have given parents the  opportunity to provide valuable 

background information pertaining  to their studentsõ social, emotional and academic background, as  

well as an ideal starting point for the communication of expectations and goals for the learning and 

teaching year. It is also important for our students to know that we all work in partnership with each 

other.  If you have not yet made a time to meet your  childõs classroom teacher ð please do so as soon 

as possible.  

 

2018 Belle Vue Primary School Council  Elections  

The Department of Education and Training provides the following general information to assist parents 

who may be considering School Council memb ership . 

What is a school council and what does it do?  

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally formed bodies that are 

given powers to set the key directions of a school within centrally provided guidelines.  

Who is on the school council?  

There are three possible categories of membership:  

Å A mandated elected parent category . More than one third of the total members must be from 

this category. Department of Education and Training (DET) employees can be parent members 

at thei r childõs school. 

Å A mandated elected DET employee category . Members of this category may make up no more 

than one third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is 

automatically one of these members.  

Å An optional community member category . Its members are coopted by a decision of the 
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A reminder that in Term 1ȣȢ 

council because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to 

be community members.  

The term of office for members is two years. Half the members must reti re each year and this creates 

vacancies for the annual school council elections.  

Why is parent membership so important?  

Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape 

the direction of the school.  

Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying in itself and 

may also find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging.  

Belle Vue Primary School Council conducts eight evening meetings each year ( Approximately two  

meetings each term).  

What do I need to do to stand for Belle Vue Primary School Council membership?  

A Notice of Election and Call for Nominations notice is displayed at the front office.   If you are 

interested in gaining nomination you will need to arra nge for someone to nominate and second you 

as a candidate.  Nomination forms are now available from the Office.   Once the nomination form is 

completed, please return it to the Office  

Nominations close on Thursday, 23rd February  

 

Essential Book Supplies a nd Voluntary Contributions  

Funding challenges for all schools continue to be at the forefront of budget planning, all school 

operations, program delivery and allocation of both teaching and physical resources. 2018 is shaping 

as a year where we are being a sked to operate and manage our school in an environment of greater 

fiscal restraint, significant cuts to funding and revenue and greater levels of local decision making and 

autonomy. We are currently well resourced but are only able to provide the programs  and facilities 

we offer as a result of the ongoing local contributions from school families. The government provides 

the funds for basic school operations but we rely on generous parent support to continue to provide 

the variety of programs, and the quali ty of facilities at Belle Vue.   

Many thanks to those school families who have paid their school levies. I add a special thank you to 

those parents who have given with great generosity to the Building and the Library Fund. Your support 

is very much apprec iated. Thank you! For those families yet to pay levies , forms were sent home in 

packs were sent home on the first day of school  or can be collected and payment can be made at 

the office.  

 

Green Thumbs  (up) ! 

A very heartfelt thank you  to Rachael (Stanley 3/ 4W) and Susan (Giles 1/2D 

and Aida n 1/2A ) for all the work they have done in maintaining, planting, watering, 

picking and caring for the vegetable garden throughout the school holidays.  

I know many hands make light work ð but the effort you have put in whi lst we were 

all away is very much appreciated. It looks fantastic ð and hopefully we will begin 

to see (more) fruits of your labour.  

 

Cathy Caminiti  

Principal  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 1 

You Can Do It 

Confidence  

 

2018  School Term Dates  

Term 1: 31st January ð 29t March 

Term 2: 16th April ð 29th June 

Term 3: 16th July ð 21st September 

Term 4: 8th October ð 21st December 
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UNIFORM SHOP  ï OPEN DAYS 
We now have a new uniform shop coordinator ï Annie Roten (Felicity 34W and Lucie PG) 

 

The uniform shop will now be open for orders on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesdays each week. 

 

Please leave your orders at the office and Annie will fill them and hand  

the uniform to your child through their classroom teacher. 

 

Please note that Annette will not be handling/filling uniform  

orders any more. 

 

Thank you  

Annie Roten & Annette Bruce 
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